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TECHNICAL  MEMORANDUM     
 

 
 

DATE:  June 13, 2023 

TO:  Clay McDaniel, Engineer, Division of Environmental Quality 
Office of Land Resources, Assessment and Remediation, Technical Branch 

FROM:  Thomas Huetter, Harbor Senior Project Manager 

RE:  Bi-weekly Site Inspection 
  NABORS Landfill 
  Mountain Home, AR 
  Harbor Project No: ADEQ-22340 

 
Harbor visited the NABORS landfill in Mountain Home, Arkansas on June 12, 2023, to conduct the 
bi-weekly landfill inspection and collect the first half 2023 leachate sample. Findings and observations 
from the landfill inspection are summarized below: 

 A trace amount of stormwater was observed in the tank battery secondary containment. As such, 
no stormwater was released. The level of leachate in the tanks remained at 33.1” (see 
photographs 1 and 2).    

 VLCS-2 appeared to be functioning correctly but is heavily overgrown with vegetation (see 
photographs 3 and 4).  

 VLCS-1 remains at capacity and continues to overflow (see photographs 5 and 6).  A large area 
of wet soil caused by the overflow appears to be attracting deer as evidenced by an abundance 
of deer tracks. 

 The panel display was off at LCS-1, LCS-2, LCS-5 and LCS-6.  These points were not operational, 
although the green strobe came on at LCS-6 when placed in “hand” mode. 

 LCS-3 appeared to be functioning in “hand” mode only.   
 LCS-4, LCS-7, and LCS-8 had pump faults.  
 LCS-9 display was working, but level was at 0.0” and not working in “hand” mode. 
 Closure turf is damaged around the base of LCS-4 (see photograph 7) and remains torn on Area 

1-2 above LCS-4.  A whirligig vent has detached from the pipe above LCS-8 (see photographs 8 
– 10). 

 The leachate level in the leachate tanks was below the level needed for gravity discharge, so 
there was no way to collect a leachate sample.  As such the leachate sample was collected from 
the VLCS-1 sump as this was the only accessible point.  The leachate sample (plus duplicate 
sample) was preserved on ice and transported to Arkansas Analytical in Little Rock for analysis.   

Photographs are included in Attachment A. Copies of the field notes and the leachate collection system 
status form are included in Attachment B. 
 
Attachments: 
Attachment A – Site Photographs 
Attachment B – Leachate Collection System Status Form
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Attachment A 
 

Site Photographs  
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Photograph 1: View north of leachate tank secondary containment.  Small pools of water visible from 

recent rain. 
 

 
Photograph 2: View north of leachate tank secondary containment. 



A TTA CHM EN TS    

 
Photograph 3: View southwest of VLCS-2 sump overgrown with vegetation. 

 
 

 
Photograph 4: View southwest of VLCS-2 control panel and overgrown vegetation. 
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Photograph 5: View of stressed vegetation from VLCS-1 overflow. Abundant deer tracks visible in mud. 

 
 

 
Photograph 6: View of overflow at VLCS-1. 
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Photograph 7: Closure turf damage at base of LCS-4. 

 
 

 
Photograph 8: View southwest of LCS-8.  Detached whirligig vent visible in distance. 
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Photograph 9: Closer view of detached whirligig near LCS-8. 

 
 

 
Photograph 10: Secondary view of detached whirligig. 
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Attachment B 
 

Field Notes and Leachate Collection System  
Status Inspection Form  
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